
Confirmed Minutes  Ordinary Meeting 16 March 2010 

Page 12 of 29 

 

MINUTE NO. 103 

9. 09/208357. Downhill Mountain Bike Tracks - Old Bathurst Road, East Blaxland 

The meeting was addressed by: Paul King, Lynn Wiezel, Alan David, Elizabeth Begg, Mark 
Hawling, David Hollis 

A MOTION was MOVED by Councillors Greenhill and Creed: 
 
1.  That Council closes all downhill mountain bike tracks on the eastern escarpment 

and adjoining ridges;  
 
2.  That Council moves to rehabilitate all closed tracks utilising local bush care 

groups and volunteers as a priority;  
 
3.  That Council liaises with NSW Police in order to enforce track closures;  
 
4.  That Council works with local riders to find a new location for down hill bike riding 

in a non-environmentally sensitive and non-residential area. That a report comes 
to Council on this issue within three months and the report considers funding 
support from user groups; and  

 
5.  That Council conducts community consultation, including but not limited to, 

public meetings, letter box drops, online discussion and liaison with Councillors 
and residents about any new location for downhill bike riding. 

 

Upon being PUT to the Meeting, the MOTION was CARRIED, the vote being: 

 
For  Against  

Councillors Creed Councillors Luchetti 
 Greenhill   
 Myles   
 McLaren   
 Clark   
 Mays   
 Gibbs   
 Searle   

 
 
 

* * * * * * * * * * 


